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The Lamberton EDA met in regular session in the city council room on June 11, 2018 with Rich Arkell, Mike Bents, Chad Stavnes, Lydell Sik, Brett Bartholomaus and Craig Wetter present.  Also in attendance were EDA coordinator Debbie Vollmer and city administrator Madonna Peterson.  

Chair Arkell called the meeting to order. The May minutes were approved on a motion by Stavnes, second by Bents and carried.  The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $186,341.55 with $74,239.17 in CDs, $83,955.52 in loan balances and $28,164.86 in checking. Wetter moved, Sik seconded and the motion carried.  

In new business, Vollmer presented more figures for the city’s website update.  It was decided to go with Municipal Impact due its cost and ease of updating information.  The cost for the first year was $439.45 plus $349.00 start-up fee.  Ensuing years would cost $439.45.  Wetter moved, Bartholomaus seconded; motion carried. On a motion by Sik and second by Wetter, a letter will be sent to the owner of the property located at 405 3rd Ave W. stating it is a nuisance property and must be addressed for cleanup. Motion carried.  There has been an inquiry from a Tracy area business looking for a building to locate a business here.  Follow-up is advised.  Sanborn would like to partner with Lamberton for the small cities development program.  The Kuhar committee is meeting again following Char Graff’s stepping down.  On a motion by Bents and a second by Bartholomaus, a courtesy letter will be sent to loan recipients reminding them of payments due.

In old business, there has not been much action on the daycare situation.
 
The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Stavnes, second by Sik and carried.


Craig Wetter
EDA secretary
